
w e  Boards 

@ E r n .  D(nrr d@. 

ST- 
- ..c -- 

Lam An* R o g i d  W.kr QumlRy Central Boud 

December 15,2014 

Mr. Robert Brager, Public Works Director 
City of Malibu 
23825 Stuart Ranch Road 
Malibu, CA 90265-4861 

TERMINATION OF GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS FOR AQUIFER 
STORAGE AND RECOVERY (ASR) PROJECTS THAT INJECT DRINKING WATER INTO 
GROUNDWATER FOR CITY OF MALIBU, MALIBU, CA (FILE NO. 13468, ORDER NO. 2012- 
0010-DWQ, Cl-9949, GEOTRACKER GLOBAL ID NO. 100011894) 

Dear Mr. Bragei: 

Our letter dated June 20,2013, we informed you that the Ci of Malibuss (City's) ASR Pilot Injection 
Testing Project (ASR Project) is regulated under Order No. 2012-0010-DWQ, which specifies your 
Waste Discharge Requirements. 

RMC Water and Environment on behalf of the City conducted a short-term testing, which 
injected potable water, between June 20, 201 3 and August 27, 201 3, into the underlying Malibu 
Groundwater Basin at three locations within the Civic Center area of the City. This ASR Project 
was to gain site specific data necessary for designing an injection of tertiary-treated wastewater 
produced at the City's proposed Malibu Civic Center Wastewater Treatment Facility in the 
future. On December 2, 2014, you submitted the termination request letter for the ASR Project, 
which had been completed. 

Since the ASR Project had been completed and no longer injects any water into aquifers, the 
coverage under Order No. 2012-0010-DWQ, File No. 13-068, and CI-9949 for the Ci are 
hereby terminated. 

If you have any questions concerning this letter, please contact Dr. Don Tsai at (213) 620-2264 
(don.tsai@uvaterboards.ca.aov) or the Chief of Groundwater Permitting Unit, Dr. Eric Wu at 
(21 3) 576-6683 (eric.wu@waterboards.ca.aov). 

Sincerely, 

r L . 1  
Samuel Unger, P.E. '' 
Executive Qfficer 


